
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 
 Date:  December 11, 2015 
 Permit No. MI0048453 
 Pall Life Sciences Inc 
 
 
The Department of Environmental Quality proposes to reissue a discharge permit to:   
Pall Corporation for the Pall Life Sciences facility located at 642 South Wagner Road,  
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48103.  The applicant operates a treatment facility for remediation of 
contaminated groundwater.  The applicant discharges treated groundwater to an unnamed 
tributary of Honey Creek, in the NW1/4, NE1/4, Section 26, Town 2 S, Range 5 E, Washtenaw 
County.     
 
The draft permit includes the following modifications to the previously-issued permit:  
Effluent limitations for Hydrogen Peroxide have been modified.  Effluent limitations for Barium 
have been added.  The monitoring frequency for pH has been increased from monthly to 
weekly.  The Operations and Maintenance Manual condition has been revised.  Permit 
conditions for a Pollutant Minimization Program for Hydrogen Peroxide and an Option to Provide 
Additional Toxicity Data have also been added. 
 
Comments or objections to the draft permit received by January 10, 2016, will be considered in 
the final decision to issue the permit.  Persons desiring information regarding the draft permit, 
procedures for commenting, or requesting a hearing should contact Jessica Stiles, Permits 
Section, Water Resources Division, Department of Environmental Quality, P.O. Box 30458, 
Lansing, Michigan 48909, telephone:  517-284-5590, e-mail:  stilesj1@michigan.gov.  
 
Copies of the permit application, Public Notice, Fact Sheet, and draft permit may be obtained 
via the Internet (https://miwaters.deq.state.mi.us/ - click on ‘Public Notice Search’) or at the 
Water Resources Division Jackson District Office located at 301 East Louis Glick Highway,  
Jackson, Michigan 49201-1556, telephone:  517-780-7690.   
 
 


